Minutes for the Manitou Springs Woman’s Club General Meeting
October 7th, 2019

We had 41 in attendance. The meeting began at 12:00 

Printed copies of last month’s minutes were placed on each table for the members to review. Tracey, our President, moved to accept the minutes from the May meeting and the motion was seconded and passed.

Members joined in saying the Pledge of Allegiance. The potluck lunch was wonderful, with delicious selections from all members.

Dianna Tuttle delivered the treasurer’s report, a motion to approve was seconded and passed.

Jenna Gallas from the Heritage Center announced that the25th Annual Emma Crawford Coffin Race will take place on October 26th, and asked for volunteers to assist. A fall concert will follow the races with the band Houndmouth as headliner. Tickets will be available at the Chamber of Commerce.

Joanne Pearring announced that tours of the Nolan House, located at 2 Grand Avenue, will be available to any locals interested in seeing the finished space. The historic property has been under extensive renovation and is now being sold.  

Chi Ito of the library passed around the library newsletter and materials for October events. She announced the retirement of Margaret Morris, the library director. A party will be held on Wednesday, October 30th at 5pm.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Rachel Buller of Manitou Springs Real Estate announced the annual warm clothing drive, to take place on the first Sunday in December. Donations will be accepted at 727 Manitou Avenue. She also reminded members that the Different Drummer scholarship will be awarded to 2 high school seniors. All students in Manitou are eligible for the scholarship; applications are available on their website at https://manitousprings.com/.

Tracey, our president, passed out club cards and challenged everyone to recruit five new members in the next year. A lunch at a local restaurant will be raffled off to all ladies who have reached the goal. She also announced that the titles for the club officers have been updated, and members will vote to finalize the new titles.

Lynn Bucker introduced Harriet Landrum, a local violin player and teacher. 

After lunch, the club was entertained by Harriet Landrum’s musical talent until the meeting ended at 1:30pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Jocelyn Redfern
